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Originally called Armistice Day, this day 
commemorated the end of the hostilities for the 
Great War (World War I), the signing of the armistice, 

which occurred on 11 November 1918 - the 11th hour of the 
11th day of the 11th month. Armistice Day was observed 
by the Allies as a way of remembering those who died, 
especially soldiers with 'no known grave'. This year was 
celebrating 100 years since the signing of the armistice

At Central Yorke School we observed one 
minute's silence at 11.00 am to remember 
the sacrifice of those who died or otherwise 
suffered in Australia's cause in wars and 
war-like conflicts. Our School was also 
represented at a special service at the War 
Memorial.

Our ceremony, which was organised by Miss 
Bubner and Miss Smith and hosted by their 
year 10 History Class and the 4/5’s, was also 
attended by representatives from the RSL 
and Vietnam Veterans Association.  

Remembrance Day
Grant Keleher | Principal
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The assembly was a very moving one with 
our students researching local nurses and 
veterans. The veterans included families 
here from Maitland and Point Pearce and 
was a reminder to us all the sacrifices 
our community made in times of war. The 
assembly also included virtual tours of the 
battle grounds, readings of poems and a 
very special last post performed by some of 
our students.

Pupil free day
Next Friday the 23rd of November will 
be our final Pupil free day for the year. 
On this day all Central Yorke Staff will be 
undertaking Training & Development. All 
staff will be looking at our 2018 school data, 
they will be working in teams analysing 
student achievement, setting common 
agreements and improvement targets 
and reviewing and refining Intervention & 
Support Programs.

We put enormous value on these days 
as they provide us with an opportunity 
as a staff to develop our common 
understandings, and to support us in 
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heading in a common direction in our 
aim to continuously improve. I sincerely 
thank the our parents and caregivers as I 
understand these days can be difficult for 
parents, with many having to make alternate 
arrangements for the care of their children 
for the day.

Congratulations to Dave 
Love
Congratulation to Dave Love who has won 
the role of Head of Point Pearce Campus 
for 2019. We are thrilled to keep Dave as 
part of the staff and we look forward to him 
building on the success and culture he has 
created.

Music Showcase
Last week was our annual music showcase. 
As always it was an amazing, professional 
display of the Arts Program at our school. 

The pieces were polished and the students 
represented our school with pride. A big 
thank you must go to Deb Schwartz and Tim 
Tuck for the many hours they put into our 
program and the results they achieve each 
and every year. 

Lots coming up this term with Christmas on 
the Green, Graduations, Awards nights and 
much, much more. Like always if you have 
an issue please feel free to pop in and have 
a chat.

Until next time.

Grant Keleher
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W E D N E S D AY
D E C
2018

6-7:30PM

FEATURING THE CYS SCHOOL BAND, CYS JUNIOR CONCERT BAND •  
CYS CHOIR • KINDY ITEMS, R-6 CLASS ITEMS • SINGALONG FUN! 

BRING THE FAMILY & A PICNIC BLANKET • ENJOY THE CHRISTMAS FUN
BARBEQUE • SOFT DRINKS & COFFEE •POPCORN

C E N T R A L  YO R K E  S C H O O L P R E S E N T S
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The SRC brought all the fun and excitement 
of the Colour Run to Central Yorke School 
on Friday 9th of November. 

Starting at 2pm and accompanied by 
uplifting music,  participants arrived looking 
fresh and relaxed in their white tops.

Students were able to run, walk, dance or 
stroll their way through our Colour Run 
course at CYS school oval, with may doing 
all three!

Splash stations at intervals added to the fun 
and made the colours even more vibrant.

We had students, staff and community 
members join in on the colourful event with 
many participants completing multiple laps.

I would like to thank some of our dedicated 
parents, Wendy Short and Sarah Illman, for 
coming in to school and helping create the 
paint. 

We were able to celebrate a successful 
year and promote social community links 
across the school. The weather was perfect 
and there were many smiling faces running 
around the course.

Shayla Vince | Middle School Coordinator
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Our Year 12 Biology students have 
successfully completed their Stage 
2 course and finished with their final 
exam on November 5th. Meanwhile 
our Year 11 students have started their 
final topic ‘Multicellular Organisms’ 
and are focusing on the respiratory and 
circulatory systems.

Jarrod and Connor tested their lung 
capacity in a recent practical which was 
performed outside to avoid a mess! 

They also roped in our IT guru Angas and 
several students to complete the task 
and Miss Townsend also had a go. 

Photo Story:
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Their next activity involved designing an 
experiment to determine the impact of 
exercise on heart rate and to answer the 
question ‘Does what a person is wearing 
during exercise effect their heartrate?’ 

Again the boys enlisted the help of their 
classmates to test their theories and 
used the school heart rate monitors 
linked up to ipads to collect data. Aside 

from a technical hitch (in which Dekan’s 
heartrate monitor continued to record 
his pulse, even when he had taken it off 
and put it back in the box!), everything 
ran smoothly and the boys achieved great 
success with their investigations.

Senior Biology
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On Tuesday the 13th of November the 
JP went for a walk down the street to 
pay respect to the soldiers at the War 
Memorial. We made our own wreaths to 
lay and had one minute of silence. 

As part of our Humanities and Social 
Sciences Unit we have been looking at 
different features of maps. We continued 
walking down the main street looking at 
signs and discussing their meaning. 

Photo Story:
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JP Community Walk
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Connect to 
University 
Program
Scott Moore | Pathways Coordinator

In Week 10 of last term 10 students were 
lucky enough to be selected to take part 
in the Connect to University program. 

Connect to University is designed to give 
students a taste of life as a university 
student and expose them to the large 
variety of courses they can undertake at 
university. 

Students had the opportunity to think 
about what you want to do after school 
and hopefully were encouraged to 
consider going on to further education, 
particularly University.

 Over three days our group toured the 
four campuses and divisions of the 
university over the. 

The campuses and divisions represented 
are: Mawson Lakes Campus; Division of 
Information Technology, Engineering 
and the Environment, City West Campus; 
Business School and the Division of 
Education, Arts and Social Sciences, City 
East Campus; Division of Health Sciences 
and finally Magill Campus; Division of 
Education, Arts and Social Sciences. 

Students enjoyed hands on activities 
at each campus and at night they were 
responsible for organising meals and 
activities. 
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There was a lot of laughter and memories being shared 
on Saturday November 10th when we celebrated 50 
Years of Schooling at Junction Road. 

Memorabilia
Five classrooms were used to display 
memorabilia from each of the five 
decades and these were keenly perused 
and photographed by the 80 people who 
attended on the day.  

The majority of attendees travelled for 
the day and were in awe of the changes to 
classroom layouts and the fabulous facilities 
that have been developed on the site over 
the years. 

Many comments were made about the 
condition of our grounds and they certainly 
were a picture this sunny day. 

School Tours
Tours were conducted and a light lunch 
available in the Library along with the 
opening of a time capsule from 2003. In the 
conference room a data show was run with 
photos from across the half century we were 
commemorating.
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Assembly
The day concluded with a re-creation of 
the official opening assembly in 1968.  
Guests were delighted to hear the voices 
of the principal, Mr Charlesworth, chair of 
the governing council, Mr Matthews and 
honoured guest Minister for Education MP 
Joyce Steele. 

The original recording was found among the 
archives and transcribed for the occasion by 
CYS coordinator Tim Tuck.  

This recording is a true treasure and we 
thank Tim for his skill in allowing this to 
come to life. 

Conducted by Mrs Debbie Schwartz, the 
choir performed and we appreciate the 
students giving their time on a Saturday to 
contribute so beautifully to the assembly.

Cookbook
A commemorative cookbook to mark 
the occasion is being produced and we 
encourage our present day families to 
contribute to this. Thank you to governing 
council member Emma Mann for the lead 
role she has taken in this initiative. Details 
are included in this newsletter.

In ten years’ time we will commemorate 
150 years of public education in Maitland 
– another event sure to bring smiles to our 
faces!

50 Years Committee
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Official Opening  
Assembly

November 1, 1968

The School Hymn
School Choir

Headmaster’s Welcome
Harvey Charlesworth

Folk Dancing - Grade IV
Introduction of  the  

Minister for Education
Mr S. W. Matthews
Main Address

Hon. Mrs Joyce Steele,  
Minister for Education

Songs - School Choir
Vote of  Thanks: 

Mr J. R. Ferguson (MP)
Presentation: 

Head Prefect Greg Schulz
National Anthem
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Weetulta Strawberry Fete
Deb Schwartz | Choir Conductor

On Saturday November 3rd  twenty eight 
students from CYS and AAS choir programs 
packed the Weetulta Church hall stage 
for a performance at the annual Weetulta 
Strawberry fete. They entertained a large 
crowd with Pure Imagination from Charlie 
and the Chocolate factory, Guy Sebastian's 
' Dare to be Square' and a beautiful ballad 
called Glorious. 

Many Thanks to our CYS performers and 
their parents - Zeph Harris, Taylor Davies, 
Kira Davies, Jordy Radford, Matilda Palin, 
Isabel Hollams, Bethany Hollams, Alice 
Burrows, Molly Rowe, Ashlee Radford, 
Maggie Moore, Summer Davies, Sophie 
Davies, Kiala Andrews and Lucy Allen. 
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POINT PEARCE CAMPUS NEWS

As part of the transition program for year 2 students 
moving into year 3 next year, Miss Emma’s year 1-2 
class recently visited their year 2 friends at the Point 

Pearce Campus. 

This provided all year 2 students at CYS with 
opportunities to socialise, play games, work 
together and enjoy a sausage sizzle. The 
idea is to familiarise all year 2 s with each 
other, and let the kids from the Maitland 
campus experience year 2 life at the Point 
Pearce campus. 

All of the year 2 children enjoyed their time 
together. It was a worthwhile experience 
for all, and we look forward to a lot more 
interaction between the CYS Maitland and 
Point Pearce campuses in the future. 
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7-10 Girls Cricket
Jason Clifford | Girls' Cricket Coach

On Tuesday November 13, the Year 7 – 10 
girls received the opportunity to play team 
cricket here at CYS against other local 
schools in a SACA sponsored event. 

With an enthusiastic group of middle school 
students we managed to put together 
two teams for the day and played against 
Maitland Lutheran, Minlaton and Yorketown. 

After training hard for a couple of weeks 
previously the girls showed great bowling 
and fielding form and we saw many sixes 
and fours hit throughout the day. 

Thanks to SACA for their organisation of the 
day and visits from the Strikers mascot and 
Tegan McPharlin (WBBL Adelaide Striker & 
SA Scorpion). Well done all girls and we are 
already looking forward to next year.  

Results
CYS 1

•	 Game 1 defeated by MLS 1 - 8/35 to 6/58
•	 Game 2 defeated MLS 2 - 8/46 to 9/40
•	 Game 3 defeated Yorketown -  7/52 to 9/51

 CYS 2 
•	 Game 1 defeated by MLS 2- 3/74 to 10/46
•	 Game 2 defeated Minlaton - 5/46 to 6/26
•	 Game 3 defeated by MLS 1 -  6/45 to 8/46
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SAPSASA Cricket Semi Final
Andrew Maidment | SAPSASA Knockout Cricket Coach

Our SAPSASA knockout cricket team 
travelled to Adelaide on the 1/11/18 to play 
in the semi-final of the tournament against 
Sunrise Christian School-Fullarton Campus. 

We agreed to play a twenty over match 
before CYS won the toss and chose to bowl 
first. 

Jett Hasting took a very good catch from the 
bowling of Ollie Linke and Harrison Geater-
Johnson took a wicket to break up a big 
partnership from Sunrise. 

George Butler took the 4th wicket of the 
innings through another good catch by 
Flynn Briggs. The innings ended after 20 
overs with Sunrise posting a score of 4/99. 

The CYS batting innings started slowly as 
Harrison Geater-Johnson was caught early 
for 4 runs. 

Ollie Linke batted well for 25 runs before 
being caught.

 Tommy Linke built a partnership with Ollie 
before being run out for 12. Jett Hasting 
contributed and batted to the end with an 
excellent 16 not out with Jackson Davies 
hitting a crucial boundary as well in his 6 not 
out. 

On the 3rd to last ball Jett hit a four to guide 
CYS past Sunrise’s total and take us to the 
grand final against Uraidla Primary School, 
at Trinity College on Thursday the 29/11/18. 

Once again thank you to Matt Sansbury, 
Sally Davey and Kate Butler for helping to 
score and look after the students while I 
umpired, it is greatly appreciated and thank 
you to the parents who also attended in 
support. 
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Our Music students performed to an appreciative 
audience on November 8th in the PAC with classics 
from Star Wars, Doctor Who, Charlie and the 

Chocolate Factory and The Greatest Showman.

Congratulations to our CYS Music Award 
winners for 2018. 

For Service to CYS Festival Choir :

•	 Bethany Hollams
•	  Zeph Harris
•	 Alice Burrows
•	 Zahn Crouch
•	 Kira Davies
•	 Ashlee Radford

For Dedication and Excellence in the CYS 
Festival Choir

•	 Stephanie Gersch
•	 Sophie Davies

Most Improved Brass

•	 Kira Davies

Most improved Woodwind 

•	 Nicholas Heinrich

3 years service to YP Concert Band

•	 Stephanie Gersch
•	 Bella Dyett

4 Years Service to YP Concert Band

•	 Liam Dodd

5 Years Service to YP Concert Band:

•	 Angus Hamilton

Congratulations and thankyou to all choir 
students who rehearse in their lunch time 
and senior band students who rehearse 
after school.  Your time, commitment 
and efforts are truly appreciated,  your 
performance on Thursday night reflected 
your hard work and dedication.

Debbie Schwartz | Band Conductor

2018  
SHOWCASE CONCERT



November 15 | 2018 23



Newsletter 1924



November 15 | 2018 25



Newsletter 1926

School Fees & Accounts
Priscilla Miller ~ School Bursar

Outstanding School Accounts 
As we approach the end of the school year 
it would be appreciated if all outstanding 
amounts owing to the school be settled as 
soon as possible please before 15 December 
2018. 

School accounts will be sent this week. 
Should you wish to discuss your account 
please don't hesitate to come into the school 
or call Fiona Lee Buttfield on 08 88322613 

School Card Eligibility
The state government has raised the school 
card income threshold to help families with 
the cost of living. This means that families 
with 1 child and a gross income of $57,870 
in the 2016-17 financial year will be able to 
apply for a school card.  Application forms for 
2018 are available from the school or apply 
online at www.sa.gov.au . Applications for 
2018 will close on Friday,23 November, 2018 .

Please Note :
Outstanding Material & Services Charges, 
including signed agreements (eg. 
Instrumental Hire, Laptop Hire etc) are 
legally recoverable under SEC 106A (13) 
of the Education Act 1972 and can be, in 
consultation with Governing Council be 
pursued through a Debt Collection Agency. 

Payments are accepted by Cash, Cheque, 
Credit Card, EFTPOS, via Internet Banking or 
the QKR app. 

Should you wish to make payment via Internet 
Banking please ensure you identify your 
payment clearly in the descriptor eg. Fees, 
family/student name, invoice number etc. 

This would be greatly appreciated to ensure 
your payment is receipted correctly.  Internet 
Banking Detail are: 

ACCOUNT: CENTRAL YORKE SCHOOL  
BSB: 105-040   Account Number: 174163840 

2019 Notice of Materials & 
Services Charge 
The “standard sum” as determined by 
the Department for Education for 2019 
is $241 for Primary students and $318 for 
Secondary students for the full school year.
The “watermarked” copies by DfE for Central 
Yorke School are shown below.

Parents are invited to attend the Governing 
School Council meeting on Tuesday, 4 
December at 6.30pm in the Central Yorke 
School Conference room at which the 
proposed charges are to be approved. 

In lieu of attendance at the Governing Council 
meeting parents can express their views 
in writing to the Chairperson, which will be 
tabled at the meeting as correspondence.

Should the school be contacted directly by a 
parent in relation to the proposed Material & 
Services Charge prior to the Governing Council 
, the parents will be contacted to determine:-

•	 whether the parent is requesting 
correspondence be tabled and minuted 
at the meeting

or

•	 if the parent is only requesting 
information for their own personal 
interest and that a response can be 
provided after the meeting.
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CELEBRATION OF 50 YEARS OF SCHOOLING AT JUNCTION ROAD

Commemorative 
Cookbook

Please email a copy of the recipe you have selected 
for the cookbook to the address below.

The preference is for the recipe to be typed in a WORD 
document with a title, ingredients and method.

We would also like to include the following 
information with the recipe:

A photo of you (recipe provider)

A short note about why you provided the recipe.

Recipes can be emailed to:   
 

50yearcookbook@gmail.com

Or delivered to CYP Community Library (we are happy 
to photocopy recipes for you and take your photo)
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ÏÏ The Year 6 class have started reading the book Storm Boy and have begun by 'judging the book by 
its cover'. The class made predictions about what the book might be about and created their own 
pictures of what the setting. 

ÏÏ /8 Townsend have been inventing their own games in PE with Mrs Davies. Some excellent group work 
and creative thinking has produced games that the whole class has enjoyed playing. This is one of the 
class’s favourites, it is a mixture of soccer and Aussie Rules designed by Henry, Rhyan and Aiden.

Storm Boy

Remembrance assembly
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ÏÏ The Year 9/10 Performing Arts Class are arranging Christmas Songs using a combination of high tech 
and traditional instrumentation. Naivey is making good use of her iPads to multitrack a ukulele part 
onto her song.

Song writing

ÏÏ The Year 9/10's have started their Christmas cooking classes with these fantastic offerings - yum!

Home ec recipes
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Moonta Football Club: 
Mark Durdin  
markdurdin@gmail.com 
  

Wallaroo Football Club: 
Danie Miller 
wallaroojfc@gmail.com 

 

Kadina Football Club: 
Loren Franz 
lorjafra@gmail.com 

 

Bute Football Club 
Scott Brown 
sbrown3839@yahoo.com 
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CHRISTMAS APPEAL 2018
SCHOOLS KIT

Too many Australian families are 
going without the very things that 
make Christmas special.

Images and names have been changed to protect the privacy of the people we assist.

YOU CAN HELP VINNIES PROVIDE FOOD,  SUPPORT AND A HOME TO PEOPLE IN NEED.

MAKE IT A REAL CHRISTMAS
FILLED WITH JOY.

Get involved with the Vinnies Christmas Appeal through your school or visit vinnies.org.au/getinvolved

MAKE IT A REAL 
CHRISTMAS

Vinnies Christmas Appeal Food Drive
The Year 6 class are organising collection 
boxes in classrooms to help Vinnies 
support people in need this Christmas. 

You can help with a food donation such as 
mince pies, pasta, coffee, jelly, Christmas 
Pudding or spaghetti.
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CYS  COMMUNITY NEWS
A car washing fundraiser will be held 
on November 18 between 10:30 and 
3pm at the Maitland football oval to 
raise funds for Shayla Mckay’s trip to 
Fiji to play soccer.

The cost of the car wash will be 
$15.00.

For further information and bookings 
please call Andrea Tucker on  
0439 820 989.

Karen Lee Dance Academy
Seuss on the Loose | Concert 2018

Saturday 17th November,  
McKnight Theatre, Maitland

2pm & 7pm

Tickets available online at
https://www.trybooking.com/YVNN

Enquiries: 8825 3734
klda@dodo.com.au
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October 31, 2018 

Dear Parents 

Presentation Night will be held on Tuesday 11th December, starting at 7.00pm. Students will 
be dismissed at 2pm on that day to facilitate setting up. 
 
If you wish to contribute to the Awards Scheme for 2018, please complete the form at the 
end of this letter and forward it with your donation to the school by Wednesday 5th  
December. It has been suggested that donations of $50 would be adequate for a suitable 
award. This scheme has been successful in the past because of the support we have 
received from parents and the wider community. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

Grant Keleher 
PRINCIPAL 
 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

PRESENTATION NIGHT AWARD DONATION RESPONSE SLIP 
 
Dear Mr Keleher 
My/Our donation of $50 is attached herewith. We would like to have the donor(s) name 
listed as: 
 
___________________________________________(eg John & Jill Smith) 
 
____________________________________Printed Name 
 
____________________________________Signature 
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2018 Calendar Dates
NOVEMBER

19-23	 SAPSASA Cricket / Tennis State 
Carnival

20	 CYS Maitland Campus Kindy transition

	 Year 12 Formal

21	 R-2 Point Pearce - Zoo trip

22	 YP Concert band Tour

	 CYS Maitland Campus Kindy transition

	 Emergency Services Expo

23	 Pupil Free Day

27	 Smallfoot Movie - Kindy & Point 
Pearce

28	 CYS Maitland Campus Kindy transition

	 Year 6 Dinner (TBC)

DECEMBER
1	 Concert Band performing at the 

Curramulka Light Up

4	 Governing Council

	 CYS Maitland Campus Kindy transition

	 Audiologist and Dietician Visits to 
Point Pearce

5	 Christmas On the Green

6	 CYS Maitland Campus Kindy transition

	 SAASTA Connect Adventure Journey 
Camp

	 Choir lunch and performance

10	 9/10 Work Experience

	 SAASTA Connect Adventure Journey 
Camp

11	 Presentation Night

12	 Hospital Christmas Carols

Term 4 Assemblies
Week	Date	 Time 	
1	 Oct 19	 2:30	 Camps!
2	 Oct 26	 No assembly
3	 Nov 2	 10:20	 Year 12
4	 Nov 8	 Remembrance Day
	 Nov 9	 No assembly
5	 Nov 16	 2:30	 R-3 classes
6	 Nov 23	 No assembly
7	 Nov 30	 2:30	 4-6 classes
8	 DEC 7	 2:30	 End of Year
9	 DEC 14	 No assembly


